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The Hiawatha City Council met in regular session in the Hiawatha Council Chambers on

July 2, 2008. Mayor Tom Theis called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M. Council members present: Linda Bendixen, Dick Olson, Marty Bruns, Bob Rampulla and Nancy Melsa. Staff present: City Administrator, Dave Van Dee; Police Chief, Dennis Marks: City Engineer, Dick Ransom and Deputy City Clerk, Cindy Kudrna. Guests: Dennis Nelson, Dennis & Cathi Neuhalfen, Pam Foshe, Daniel Hoffman, Jon Dusek, Ace Aossey and Gazette Reporter, John Schweitzer.

Linda Bendixen moved the approval of the agenda, second by Bob Rampulla. Motion carried.
Nancy Melsa moved the approval of the consent agenda as follows: approval of bills; Meeting Minutes: Regular Meetings 6/04/08, and 6/18/08; Work Session Meeting 6/11/08; Received & Filed minutes of Library 6/10/08, Park & Recreation 6/11/08, Water 6/17/08, Planning & Zoning 6/24/08; City Administrator’s Report; City Engineer’s Report; Mayor’s Report; Approval of Refuse License for A-1 Sanitation, second by Linda Bendixen. Motion carried.
Public Hearing- Amending Code of Ordinances Chapter 106 Resource Recovery & Refuse Disposal adding Sections 106.01.27 & 106.01.28
Mayor Theis opened the public hearing at 7:01 P.M. regarding the amendment of Sections 106.01.27 Allowing for an automated residential trash collection and Section 106.01.28 allowing “Rigid Container” sizes of thirty-five (35) gallons, sixty-five (65) gallons, and ninety-five (95) gallons or up to fifty (50) pounds in capacity . No written or oral comments were received at or prior to the public hearing. Public hearing closed at 7:01 P.M.

Linda Bendixen placed Ordinance #619 amending Chapter 106 Resource Recovery & Refuse Disposal adding Sections 106.01.27 Allowing for an automated residential trash collection and Section 106.01.28 allowing “Rigid Container” sizes of thirty-five (35) gallons, sixty-five (65) gallons, and ninety-five (95) gallons or up to fifty (50) pounds in capacity, on its first reading, second by Marty Bruns. Motion carried. 

Bob Rampulla moved to waive the 2nd and 3rd readings of Ordinance #619 adding sections 106.01.27 and 106.01.28, second by Nancy Melsa. 
Roll call:

AYES: Dick Olson, Marty Bruns, Bob Rampulla, Nancy Melsa, Linda Bendixen
NAYS: None 

Marty Bruns moved the adoption of the amendment of Sections 106.01.27 Allowing for an automated residential trash collection and Section 106.01.28 allowing “Rigid Container” sizes of thirty-five (35) gallons, sixty-five (65) gallons, and ninety-five (95) gallons or up to fifty (50) pounds in capacity, second by Linda Bendixen.
Roll call:

AYES: Nancy Melsa, Bob Rampulla, Marty Bruns, Linda Bendixen, Dick Olson
NAYS: None 

Ordinance #619 adopted.

Public Hearing- amending Ordinance Chapter 57 Dangerous & Vicious Animals
Mayor Theis opened the public hearing at 7:03 P.M. regarding the amendment of Chapter 57 Dangerous & Vicious Animals Sections 57.01 Definitions, 57.02 Keeping of Dangerous Animals Prohibited, 57.04 Seizure, Impoundment & Disposition. No written or oral comments were received at or prior to the public hearing. Public hearing closed at 7:03 P.M.

Marty Bruns expressed that the ordinance intact is unconstitutional and so is the amending ordinance before the council based on such things as the definition of mixed breed. Bob Rampulla suggested the council approve the amended ordinance before them and then meet to further discuss the details of Chapter 57 Dangerous & Vicious Animals. Marty Bruns moved to postpone the reading of Ordinance Chapter 57 Dangerous & Vicious Animals, second by Dick Olson. 

Bob Rampulla again suggested going forward with the reading of Chapter 57 Dangerous & Vicious Animals realizing that there were changes that would still need to be done. Rampulla additionally stated that the amended ordinance was more constitutional then the current ordinance on the books. 

Dick Olson moved to rescind the motion to postpone the reading of Ordinance Chapter 57 Dangerous & Vicious Animals, second by Bob Rampulla. Ayes- Linda Bendixen, Nancy Melsa, Bob Rampulla, Dick Olson. Nays- Marty Bruns. Motion carried.  

Bob Rampulla placed Ordinance #620 amending Chapter 57 Dangerous & Vicious Animals Sections 57.01 Definitions, 57.02 Keeping of Dangerous Animals Prohibited, 57.04 Seizure, Impoundment, & Dispositions on its first reading, second by Nancy Melsa. Ayes- Dick Olson, Linda Bendixen, Nancy Melsa, Bob Rampulla. Nays-Marty Bruns. Motion carried.

Linda Bendixen moved to waive the 2nd and 3rd readings of Ordinance #620 amending sections 57.01, 57.02 and 57.04, second by Bob Rampulla. 

Roll call:
AYES: Nancy Melsa, Dick Olson, Linda Bendixen, Bob Rampulla
NAYS: Marty Bruns
Linda Bendixen moved to adopt Ordinance #620 amending Ordinance Chapter 57 Dangerous & Vicious Animals Sections 57.01 Definitions, 57.02 Keeping of Dangerous Animals Prohibited, 57.04 Seizure, Impoundment, & Dispositions, second by Nancy Melsa.
Roll call: 
AYES: Dick Olson, Bob Rampulla, Linda Bendixen, Nancy Melsa
NAYS: Marty Bruns
Ordinance #620 Adopted.

Longfellow Square 6th Addition
City Engineer, Dick Ransom had received and reviewed the plan of improvements submitted by Longfellow Square 6th Addition and had found the plans, profiles, cross sections and specifications for construction submitted meet the requirements of the Metropolitan Design Standards and the City of Hiawatha. Ransom recommended approval of the plan of improvements.   
Dick Olson presented RESOLUTION #08-112 to proceed with improvement installation of Longfellow Square 6th Addition, second by Marty Bruns. 

Roll call vote:

AYES: Nancy Melsa, Bob Rampulla, Linda Bendixen, Dick Olson, Marty Bruns 
NAYS: None 

Resolution #08-112 adopted.
The final plat for Longfellow Square 6th Addition containing two (2) lots, numbered one (1) and Lot A, all inclusive has been filed with the City Clerk, additionally submitted was an executed development agreement. The agreement as submitted was reviewed and recommended for approval by the City Engineer, Dick Ransom.
Dick Olson presented RESOLUTION #08-113 approving final plat for the Longfellow 6th Addition and includes the Development Agreement as submitted, second by Marty Bruns.

Roll call: 

AYES: Bob Rampulla, Linda Bendixen, Marty Bruns, Nancy Melsa, Dick Olson 

NAYS: None 

Resolution #08-113 adopted.  

Longfellow Square L.C. – 3- Year Development Agreement
The Hiawatha City Council had received a proposal from Longfellow Square in the form of a proposed agreement for private development by and between the City and the Developer. The developer agrees to construct certain minimum improvements in a cost of approximately $1,100,000.00, exclusive of any machinery or equipment as defined in the agreement on certain real-property located within the Hiawatha Urban Renewal Project area. Additionally the improvements would need to be completed by December 31, 2008 baring an unavoidable delay outside Longfellow Square L.C.’s control. The agreement further proposes the City rebate certain taxes to the developer for a period of 3-years, not to exceed $34,000.00.
Dick Olson presented RESOLUTION#08-114 approving and authorizing execution of an agreement for private development by and between the City of Hiawatha and Longfellow Square L.C, second by Marty Bruns. 
Roll call:

AYES: Linda Bendixen, Nancy Melsa, Bob Rampulla, Dick Olson, Marty Bruns 

NAYS: None 

Resolution #08-114 adopted. 

Willman, Heefner, and 9th Avenue Storm Sewer, Watermain, Draintile & Paving Project FY 08

City Engineer, Dick Ransom had reviewed and recommends Pay Estimate #2 for the Willman, Heefner, and 9th Avenue Storm Sewer, Watermain, Draintile & Paving Project FY 08 in the amount of $34,711.52 to Rathje Construction Company.

Marty Bruns presented RESOLUTION #08-115 approving Pay Estimate #2 for the Willman, Heefner, and 9th Avenue Storm Sewer, Watermain, Draintile & Paving Project FY-08 to Rathje Construction Company in the amount of $34,711.52, second by Bob Rampulla. 

Roll call:

AYES: Dick Olson, Nancy Melsa, Marty Bruns, Linda Bendixen, Bob Rampulla
NAYS: None
Resolution #08-115 adopted.

12th Avenue Sewer Basin Sanitary Sewer Repair & Reconstruction Project (4089-08-3) Additional Repairs
City Engineer, Dick Ransom spoke with the City Council regarding additional repair options for the 12th Avenue Sewer Basin Sanitary Sewer Repair & Reconstruction Project. Ransom stated as part of the project, the contractor was required to provide television inspections and reports prior to performing any repairs in the sanitary sewer main. After reviewing those inspection reports and comparing the initial inspection reports, he found a considerable increase in the amount of infiltration scale, additional longitudinal cracking, additional pipe joint separation, and additional protruding taps. From these reports they had determined 13 additional taps that must be trimmed; the cost to perform this work is $3,250.00 (per the unit price bid). There were 10 sanitary sewer mains with additional longitudinal cracking and pipe joint separation, the total cost to repair those lines was $24,000.00. The additional infiltration scale must be removed at a cost of $1.00/LF; the total cost to remove the additional infiltration scale is estimated at $5,000. The total estimated cost for this work is $32,250.00.  The original contract amount for this project was $87,522.00, with the additional work listed above the revised contract amount is $119,772.00. 
Note: The initial cost of the project came in significantly low, and with the additional repairs the project will still be below what was budgeted for the project. 

Marty Bruns moved to authorize the additional repairs and to proceed with the work needed. The adjustment to the project will come at the end of the project with a balancing change order to reflect the additional work, second by Bob Rampulla. Motion carried. 

Temporary Fencing along Retaining Wall adjacent to City Hall’s east parking lot
City Engineer, Dick Ransom presented the quotes for the installation of a temporary fence that will be placed along the retaining wall adjacent to City Hall’s east parking lot. The quotes received ranged from 4’ commercial grade vinyl chain line, 4’ PVC picket fence, 4’ PVC Solid Panel, 4’ Welded Steel Ornamental or a 4’ Cedar Picket Fence. Cost ranged from $5,750.00 to $9,625.00 with an additional $120.00 each to adjust the sonotubes. 

 Dick Olson presented RESOLUTION #08-116 awarding project for the installation of Temporary Fencing along the retaining wall adjacent to the new city hall’s east parking lot to Lifetime Fencing in an amount not to exceed $9,450.00, second by Linda Bendixen.
Roll call: 
AYES: Nancy Melsa, Marty Bruns, Dick Olson, Linda Bendixen 

NAYS: Bob Rampulla
Resolution #08-116 adopted.
Allowing RV’s Temporary Residence in Mobile Home Parks
The City Council received a request from Tower Terrace Mobile Home Parks to allow for temporary RV/Travel trailer sites on their existing unoccupied mobile home sites for the flood victims. 
Nancy Melsa presented RESOLUTION #08-117 allowing RV’s to temporarily reside in mobile home parks within the City of Hiawatha that can provide adequate infrastructure needs through the following dates of July 2, 2008 through October 31, 2008, second by Bob Rampulla. 

Roll call:

AYES: Linda Bendixen, Dick Olson, Marty Bruns, Bob Rampulla, Nancy Melsa

NAYS: None

Resolution #08-117 adopted.
State Smoking Ban effective July 1, 2008 Discussion

On July 1, 2008 the Iowa Legislature passed the Smokefree Air Act to protect the public’s health and the health of employees from the dangers of exposure to secondhand smoke. 
The City Council reviewed the frequently asked questions that were provided by the Iowa Department of Public Health regarding the Smokefree Air Act and questioned whether or not the public could smoke in our city parks. 

City Clerk, Kim Downs spoke with Shannon Paseka of the Iowa League of Cities regarding the concern of public smoking in city parks. The League of Cities stated that as long as there was not an enclosed building on city park property the public would be allowed to smoke. Additionally the League stated that if the city wanted to be more restrictive then the state code our city would need to pass a no smoking ordinance specifying no smoking in our city parks. 
Council stated that they did not want to be more restrictive then the state code.

Hiawatha Citizens Survey 2008
City Administrator, Dave Van Dee, Mayor Theis and City Clerk, Kim Downs met with Jeff Schott of the Institute of Public Affairs to discuss the implementation of a Hiawatha Citizens Survey. The Institute of Public Affairs (IPA) proposed to develop a survey instrument for a random-sample citizen survey. IPA will assist the City in determining the sample size, selecting the sample respondents, and interpreting the tabulated results. The fee for this service would be an hourly rate of $65.00, but not to exceed $650.00.
Council questioned what the sample size would be along with the percentage of confidence level and margin of error. Staff will verify with Jeff Schott the number of surveys that would be sent out and the margin of error.

Marty Bruns presented RESOLUTION #08-118 authorizing staff to proceed with the implementation of the citizen’s survey and additionally authorizes staff to use the services of Jeff Schott of the Institute of Public Affairs in conducting and implementing the Hiawatha Survey 2008, second by Bob Rampulla. 

Roll call: 
AYES: Nancy Melsa, Linda Bendixen, Dick Olson, Bob Rampulla, Marty Bruns
NAYS: None 

Resolution #08-118 adopted. 

Wage Plan Discussion
Council members reviewed the City of Hiawatha Pay Plan and Procedures for the city’s full time non-union employees. The intent of the plan is to provide a means to: establish entry level pay rates, maintain market competitive wage rates; and, offer potential pay adjustments based on performance review and employee retention. The policy additionally establishes a permanent committee that initially consisted of the City Administrator, the Finance Director, and two (2) council members. 

After review of the wage plan the council requested that the wage plan policy state that the compensation committee consists of two (2) council members with staggered terms and that it continue to consist of the City Administrator and the Mayor. This would remove the finance director as part of the committee. 
Amending Code of Ordinances Chapter 90 Water Service
Water Department Superintendent, Carl Ransford has requested that the Code of Ordinances Chapter 90 Water Services be amended to reflect sections 90.01 Purpose, 90.02 Board of Trustees, 90.03 Wells Prohibited, 90.04 Special Exceptions, 90.05 Existing Wells, 90.06 Violations and 90.07 Obedience to rules and regulations. 
Marty Bruns moved to set a public hearing date of July 16, 2008 at 7:00 P.M. for the consideration of amending Chapter 90 Water Services, second by Bob Rampulla. Motion carried. 

Flood Relief Benefit Concert Request

The City received a request to allow a Cedar Rapids Downtown District Flood Relief Benefit Concert within the city limits of Hiawatha. The projected area for the concert was the Waterhouse property (behind Milstead Dr.) or Kettleson Dr. The council reviewed U-Tube videos of Puddle of Mudd/Saving Abel and Saliva. The council asked questions pertaining to the number of people that it would draw into the community, underage drinking, what approach would be needed to insure the safety of those individuals and the community. 
Council expressed the following concerns: 

· Would it take away from the city’s concert at Guthridge Park 

· Unclear where and who the concert would benefit and how much of those funds would actually be for the flood victims

· Noise issues

· Concerns of riots with the projected number of 2,500 people

· Lack of staff to provide the appropriate services

Council agreed that the intentions of the concert is good but this concert is not appropriate for our community based on noise issues, the amount of people it would bring in and the city’s lack of task force to monitor.
City Administrator Dave Van Dee will contact the appropriate person to inform them of the council’s decision. 
409 West Clark Street property with Ameri Crop/Vista Volunteers

The City was contacted by Bill Hoekstra, Community Corrections Improvement Association to house ten Vista Volunteers that would be arriving to aid in the flood clean up in Linn County and surrounding areas. The Mayor and City Administrator would like to offer and request council approval for the property located on 409 West Clark Street has a place for the volunteers to use during their stay.

The city would sign an agreement with Community Corrections Improvement Association. The terms would consist of some of the following: 

· The property on 409 West Clark Street would be rent free
· Community Corrections Improvement Association would pay for all heating, cooling, venting and lighting cost associated with the property

· The City of Hiawatha would not be expected to make any improvement to the property 

· The City will not replace anything associated with 409 West Clark Street

· The VISTA volunteer will park on the 409 West Clark Street side

· Community Corrections Improvement Association will be responsible for the maintenance of the lawn such as mowing, removal of fallen limbs, etc…

· Community Corrections Improvement Association will have  possession for one year July 3, 2008 through July 2, 2009

Marty Bruns moved to allow Community Corrections Improvement Association/VISTA volunteers the use of city property located at 409 West Clark Street for the period of one year and to include the terms presented by Bill Hoekstra of the Community Corrections Improvement Association, second by Nancy Melsa. Motion carried. 
Citizens Imput-
Dennis Nelson of 250 Cimarron Drive #120 requested the repairs of pot holes on North Center Point Road adjacent to the Robins/Emmons/N. Center Point Road intersection. 

Bob Rampulla adjourned the meeting at 8:50 P.M., second. Motion carried. 

                                                                                              _________________________









Thomas A. Theis, Mayor

ATTEST: ______________________

                 Kim Downs, City Clerk


